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September 11, 2009
The Honorable Dow Constantine
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Constantine:

We are faced with a very serious and unprecedented situation in the Green River Valley due to recent damage at the federally owned and operated Howard Hanson Dam.  We are informed by the Army Corps of Engineers (USACE) that damage to the dam’s impoundment structure could lead to widespread flooding in the Green River Valley as early as November of this year.  Such flooding would cause significant economic loss, displacement of many residents and business, and harm and disruption to core county functions like the operation of the Maleng Regional Justice Center and the Earlington elections facility.

In response to this emergency, on September 10, 2009, I issued a Proclamation of Emergency and waiver from competitive procurement and solicitation requirements for actions necessary to quickly protect King County citizens and King County roads, buildings, and other assets.  A copy of the Proclamation is enclosed.  Also enclosed is a motion to extend the emergency procurement waiver period beyond the ten-day standard identified in KCC 4.16.050(B) and thereby allow the county to encumber funds in excess of two hundred fifty thousand dollars with the procurement waiver still in effect.

My Proclamation follows the King County Council’s recent adoption of Ordinance 16639, which allows the Executive to proclaim an emergency and to waive procurement and other standard rules and procedures in anticipation of a flood due to the compromised condition of the Howard Hanson Dam.  Under KCC 4.16.050(A) and (B), such a waiver stays in effect until (1) terminated by order of my office, (2) terminated by action of the council by ordinance, or (3) it expires, which is ten calendar days after there have been contracts entered into, which combined, encumber funds either in excess of $250,000 or in excess of appropriation, unless the council extends the waiver by motion beyond the ten day period.  The enclosed motion will extend the waiver through the end of the year.  We are requesting the waiver at this time because the magnitude of the expenses relating to this emergency situation will almost immediately exceed the $250,000 limit.  
A supplemental appropriation request will soon be transmitted to the council, providing the council with a detailed description of the flood threat and the county’s anticipated costs for flood planning and mitigation.  The supplemental request will address 2009 costs only and will not cover the cost of actual flood response or restoration costs incurred following the occurrence of a flood event.  If necessary, a second emergency proclamation and procurement waiver will be transmitted to the council to address any 2010 Green River Valley response and recovery needs.
Thank you for your consideration of this important legislation.  If you have any questions regarding this motion, please call Pam Bissonnette, Assistant County Executive at, 

206-263-9600.
Sincerely, 

Kurt Triplett

King County Executive

Enclosures 
cc:
King County Councilmembers

ATTN: Tom Bristow, Interim Chief of Staff
Saroja Reddy, Policy Staff Director




Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council




Frank Abe, Communications Director

Pam Bissonnette, Assistant County Executive


Beth Goldberg, Deputy Director, Office of Management and Budget

James J. Buck, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 
    Services (DES)


Robin Friedman, Director, Office of Emergency Management, DES


Ken Guy, Director, Finance and Business Operations Division (FBOD), DES


David Leach, Manager, Procurement and Contracts Services Section, FBOD, DES  
